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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Thank you to everybody who came to our Open Day on Saturday 16 September and also a huge thank you 
to all the Year 7s who attended as well as all other students in other year groups. Visitors were so 
complementary. Everyone was a real credit to the school and Mrs Wood and I felt so proud.  It was a 
wonderful opportunity for us to show all the exciting things that go on at Coopers School.  We had over a 
thousand visitors and the weather was kind to us. The Post 16 Open Evening will be held Thursday 16 
November. Details on this will follow shortly. 
 

Calendar, Contacts and Parent Events  
Please follow the link below to access our events calendar and a reporting cycle overview: 
https://portal.coopersschool.com/CLG/Webdocs/Lists/Parent%20Calendar/calendar.aspx 
Please see the website or follow this link to the Gateway for updated staff e-mail addresses:  
https://portal.coopersschool.com/CLG/Parent/Documents/Teaching%20Staff%20Email%20List.pdf   

 
 
Dates for your diary:  

Date Calendar Item 

Monday 25 September 

 Year 12 Design and Technology BTEC visit to Tate Modern (Ms 
Chapman) 

 Year 13 BTEC Design and Technology independent museum/art gallery 
trip (Ms Chapman) 

 Governors’ Meeting, Conference Room, 5.00pm (Mrs Gulyas) 

Tuesday 26 September 
Year 11 Parent/Student Welcome Evening, Main Hall, 6.00pm-7.00pm (Mr 
Barker) 

Wednesday 27 September 
Year 13 Parents/Carers UCAS Information Evening, Main Hall, 6.00pm-
7.00pm (Mrs Bramley) 

Thursday 28 September 
Years 9-13 Parents/Carers Apprenticeship Information Evening, Main Hall, 
6.00pm-7.00pm (Mrs Bramley) 

Monday 2 October 
William Willett Learning Trust – Trustees’ Meeting, Conference Room, 
5.00pm (Mr Carling) 

Wednesday 4 October 
Year 7 Residential Trip Parents/Carers Information Evening, Main Hall, 
6.00pm-7.00pm (Miss Donegan) 

Friday 6 October LEAP Day – Learning, Enrichment and Aspiration Programme 

Friday 6 – Saturday 7 
       October 

Year 7 Residential Trip to Grosvenor Hall Outdoor Centre, Ashford, Kent 
(Miss Donegan)  
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Harvest Festival 2017 – Mr Pinder 
This year’s Harvest Festival service will take place on Thursday 28 September 2017 at St Nicholas’ Church.  
Students from Years 7-10 will be attending year group services, and we are once again collecting food and 
other items for the Whitechapel Mission for the Homeless, whose Mission 
Statement is: 
 
The Whitechapel Mission has been serving the homeless and marginalised for 140 
years – including a day centre, skills training and career advice, activity 
programmes and specialist support for complex needs.  By encouraging each 
person to address the issues which caused their homelessness, we help them to 
gain the skills and confidence to make lasting changes in their lives. 
 
All donations will be gratefully received and are being collected in Tutor groups. 

 
 
 
 
News from the Library – Miss Gorman 
 
Thank you to all the Year 7 students who visited the Library to celebrate International Literacy Day, on 
Friday 8 September. Besides enjoying the new selection of books and refreshments, all students designed 

a literacy luggage tag, stating why literacy was 
important to them, and where they believed it would 
take them in the future – all of which will be now 
displayed for 
everybody to 
see. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Homework Help – Miss Rumble 
Need help with your homework? Visit the Library before 
school (7.45am-8.20am) and after school (Monday-
Thursday 3.20pm-4.15pm to receive help and use the 
computers! The Library is also open during break times 
so students can borrow books and complete work.  
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News from the PE Department – Mr Golding 
 
Please see below for this term’s timetable of extra-curricular clubs and activities in the PE Department as 
they stand at the moment: For the Post 16 offer please enquire through Mr McDonough 
mmcdonough@coopersschool.com   
 

Day Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Before 
School 7.20-

8.10am 

 
 

 Table Tennis, all 
years, G1 with Mr 
Golding 
 
Trampolining, all 
years, G1 with 
Miss Owen 
 

Table Tennis, all 
years, G1 with Mr 
Golding 
 
Cross Country, 
all years, Field 
with Miss Ball 

Table Tennis, all 
years, G1 with Mr 
Golding 

1st Break    Basketball, 
Years 10 and 11, 
G2 with Mr Hobbs 

 

PPS and 2nd 
Break 

12.50pm-
1.50pm 

Cricket – 
Invitation only, 
Sports Hall with 
Mr McCabe 

Basket Ball Year 
8/9 
Mr Grover 

Fitness – 
invitation only, 
Fitness Suite with 
Miss Owen 

  

After School 
3.15pm-
4.15pm 

Boys’ Rugby, all 
years, Field with 
Mr McDonough, 
Mr Hobbs, Mr 
Golding, Mr 
Grover and Mr 
McCabe 
 
Girls’ Netball, 
Years 7-9, Tennis 
Courts with Miss 
Owen and Miss 
Ball 
 
 
 
 

Boys’ Football, 
all years, Field 
with Mr Grover, 
Mr McCabe and 
Mr McDonough 
WITH Crystal 
Palace 
 
Girls’ Football, 
all years, Field 
with Mr Golding 
 
Trampolining, all 
years, G1 with 
Miss Owen 
 
Cross Country, 
all years, Field 
with Miss Ball  

Arsenal Football 
Club/ German 
Club – Mr 
Golding and Mrs 
Canning – Year 7 
and 8 

BTEC and GCSE 
PE Catch up – 
PE1  

 

 

 
News from the Music Department – Mrs Goddard 

 
 
 
We still have Steel Pan places available!!! 
 
Open to all students, regardless of ability.  Lessons take place every 
Wednesday, Practice Room 5 in the Music Department.  Lessons 
are £12.50 per term and available to purchase on WisePay.  Sign 
up without delay to become part of our increasingly famous Steel 
Pan band.  Any questions, please email me at 
egoddard@coopersschool.com.  

 
 
 
 

mailto:mmcdonough@coopersschool.com
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Coopers Cabaret : Tuesday 14 and Wednesday 15 November 2017 – Ms Polaszek 
Auditions took place last week and a cast of 20+ have been selected so far.  We start rehearsing this week, 
but it’s not too late if you would like to join us. 
 

 
 
These Year 7s took advantage of Open day to rehearse their number! 
 
If you would like to be considered to perform in Cabaret, please see Giselle Godden or Daisy Coyle in Year 
11, or Ms Polaszek in the CAB. 

 
 
 
 
Employability Skills Scheme 2017 
 
215 students from Years 10 and 12 successfully 
undertook one week of work experience with an 
external agency/employer as part of their 
education at the beginning of July.   Work experience can provide an insight into a very different 
environment from school.  It can also help students decide if a particular career is for them, providing first-
hand experience of actual work with the emphasis on “doing” rather than “watching”. 
 
As part of the process students generally find their own placements and this year we had students working 
in a huge variety of sectors including: 
 

Art, Drama, Design Churchill Theatre, Art Galleries, Architects 
 

Charitable  Local charity shops, Friends of Queen Mary’s 
 

Education Large number of local primary schools, University of Greenwich, 
Prospects Services, Kings College, Libraries 

Electrical/heating Engineering companies, Wates Construction 
 

Finance Barclays Bank branches, Bank of America Merrill Lynch, Nat West 
Bank, Turkish Bank UK, Financial Brokers, JB Drax Honore 
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Health & Beauty  Local Barbers, Hairdressing Salons,  Leisure Centres, Fitness Gyms 
 

Hospitality Olympia Ltd, Bromley Court Hotel, Lansdowne Club, 
InterContinental London, restaurants and cafes 

IT Logo Systems Ltd, IT Eye, Our Technician, Wood Mackenzie  
 

Media Bloomberg LP, Havas Media Group, Ferrari Press Agency, The 
Telegraph, Dennis Publishing 

Retail Shops Pharmacies, Estate Agents, Florists, Photographic Studios, 
Halfords, Next 
 

Services Police, Army, Royal Mail, Port of London Authority, BT 
 

Working with 
Animals 

Hoopers Farm, World Horse Welfare, Equestrian yards 

 

All students who participated should be very proud of their achievements.  Sample comments from 
employers are shown below: 
 

 ‘A little gem’, perfect worker always polite and helpful. 

 A joy to have, showed a lot of initiative, would love to have him volunteer on a regular basis as he 
became an asset to the working team. 

 A credit to the school and we enjoyed having her here. 

 We were impressed with his IT skills and knowledge of software, he was confident, articulate and well 
presented. 

 Absolutely fantastic, brilliant worker 

 Fabulous student, pro-active and very hands on.   

 We would consider offering him a junior role should he ever be interested. 

 A delight to have around. She connected with all members of staff and left a lasting impression, so 
much so that she will be working with us during our summer holiday programme as a paid employee. 

 Very positive and confident, a really pleasant student. 

 A star. 

 It was a pleasure to have her with us and we would welcome her as a Saturday assistant if she wished 
to apply for any vacancy that arose in the future. 

 Blown away by his inquisitive and confident nature, he was excellent in all aspects and tasks given to 
him. 

 
 
 
 
 
Careers Information Advice and Guidance – Mrs Bramley 
Upcoming Events: 
ü UCAS Information Evening for Year 13 Parents/Carers and Students 

This event is being held on Wednesday 27 September in the Main Hall from 
6.00pm-7.00pm.  The evening is for Parents/Carers and students who want to find out more about 
the UCAS application process.  There will be a guest speaker from Leicester University to explain 
Student Finance.  Please email Mrs Palin at cpalin@coopersschool.com to confirm your place. 

 
ü Apprenticeship Information Evening 

This information evening will be on Thursday 28 September in the Main Hall from 6.00pm-7.00pm, 
and is for Parents/Carers of students in Years 9-13 to hear about apprenticeship pathways and the 
opportunities available.  Please email Mrs Palin at cpalin@coopersschool.com to confirm you 

 
Please email Mrs Palin at cpalin@coopersschool.com to confirm your place at these events. 
 
 

mailto:cpalin@coopersschool.com
mailto:cpalin@coopersschool.com
mailto:cpalin@coopersschool.com
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Wealth Management Workshop 
On Thursday 14 September, two members of the Chartered Insurance Institute visited a group of Year 11 
and 13 students to deliver an Introduction to Wealth Management workshop, looking at apprenticeships.  
One Year 13 student commented “the experience helped me to develop an understanding of wealth 
management – it was a really good event”. 

 
 
National Citizenship Service 
On Wednesday 20 September, representatives from the NCS 
came in to school to launch the Autumn Programme to Year 12 
students during their assembly. 

 
 

 
 
 
Food Preparation and Nutrition – Mrs Kibble 
Year 10 Mock Practical – “Street Food”  

 
The end of last term was really exciting and busy in the 
Food Room, with all my Year 10 Food students completing 
their Mock 3 hour cooking assessments on the theme of 
“Street Food”.  Each student had planned a variety of dishes 
on that theme 
and  cooked 
them  in exam 
conditions.  
Everybody was 
really focused 
and worked 
from their 
individual time 
plans, 

dovetailing  three, four or five dishes  into the time frame which 
included homemade bread, pizzas, pasta,  pastry, curries and good old fish and chips.  Each dish needed 

to be thoughtfully garnished and presented ready for 
photographing. The whole experience was excellent 
practice for their GCSE  which will be worth 35% when 
they complete it this year in Year 11. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
I am really very proud of all my students they showed a 
wide range of skills in the preparation of the dishes. All 
their dishes looked great looked and tasted delicious.   
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Year 8 Student Reception Assistants – Mrs Haslam 
During the course of the year, all students in Year 8 get the opportunity to undertake the role of Student 
Reception Assistants which involves helping staff with messages and administration.  This is a valuable day 
for the students to develop their work related and people skills and we are particularly proud of the way 
Year 8 have been rising to this challenge.   
 
Students to be commended for the period Monday 11 – Wednesday 20 September are: 
 

Daisy Sheehy Regan Grey Ervinas Lukosius Erik Murray 

Yusif Almushatat Matthew Swallow Bobby Cosall Jonathan Abrahams 

Leyla Ali Tayah Anthony Cleo Agyepong Shayce Ashmead 

Lateef Adaja George Aldridge 

 
 
 

Sainsbury’s Active Kids 2017 – Mrs Haslam 
 

 
 
A big thank you to everybody who collected Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers earlier in the year, and 
donated them to the school. This year we purchased the following equipment with our vouchers: 

 New Cooking , Sports and Dance equipment. 
 Juggling Scarves 
 Pom Poms 
 Assorted Coloured Bean Bags 
 Vegetable peelers 
 Sieves 
 Tea Towels 
 Clear Plastic Jugs 
 Mitre Junior Lite Footballs 
 Mitre Calcio Hyperseam Footballs 
 Gibert Prima Netballs 

 
       
Enrichment – Miss Donegan 
We run a full programme of Enrichment activities throughout the year and are constantly on the lookout for 
new and diverse additions to the Enrichment offer.  If Parents/Carers would like to contribute to the 
Enrichment programme for the next academic year, please contact Miss Donegan for further information 
jdonegan@coopersschool.com. 
 
Future Medic Society – Mrs Golding 
We have had a great start with the Future Medic Society, which is an Enrichment club fun by me and Mrs 
Corry.  The aim is to support students looking to apply for university courses in medicine, dentistry and 
veterinary medicine. 

mailto:jdonegan@coopersschool.com
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Enrichment Cooking Club – Mrs Kibble 
In Year 7 and 8 Cooking club last week students used their rubbing-in skills and made a scone-based 
pizza.  The students had great fun making a variety of individual mini or family sized pizzas with different 
tasty toppings.  Well done – they all looked fabulous and I am sure were as tasty as they looked! 
 

       
 
 
Parent Forum 
Parent Forum is made up of interested parents, and meets once every half-term to discuss matters 
important to Coopers’ Parents and their child’s education. Meetings are at 6.00pm and normally last 
approximately 90 minutes.  Minutes and dates of meetings will be circulated in due course to existing 
members.  If you are interested in joining Parent Forum, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Denoon at 
hdenoon@coopersschool.com.   
 

 
 
Information from Public Health England – Mr Carling 
Protect yourself against Meningitis W and Measles 
 

Meningitis is an infection of the protective membranes that 
surround the brain and spinal cord (meninges).  Meningitis 
can affect anyone, but is most common in babies, young 
children, teenagers and young adults.  Older teenagers and 
young adults are at increased risk of infection from meningitis 
and septicaemia (blood poisoning), especially when starting 
University.  This is because they will mix closely with lots of 
new people, some of whom may unknowingly carry the 
meningococcal bacteria at the back of their noses and 
throats.  Meningococcal bacteria may cause serious diseases 
and can kill, especially if not diagnosed early.  

 Since 2009, there has been a large increase in group W meningococcal (MenW) disease in England, and 
there is no sign of the numbers declining. 
 
Measles is highly infectious and spreads easily in those who are not immune, particularly in households and 
at social gatherings such as festivals.  Measles is a viral infection that can be very unpleasant and may 
sometimes lead to serious complications, particularly in infants, pregnant women and those with weakened 
immune systems.  There are currently significant outbreaks of measles in children and adults across 
Europe and we continue to see sporadic cases across London. 
 
You can help to protect yourself from these infections by getting vaccinated. 
 
The MenACWY vaccine protects against several forms of meningococcal disease, including MenW 
infection.  Year 13 school leavers (teenagers born between 1 September 1998 and 31 August 1999) are 
eligible for this vaccination at their GP surgery.  If you have not received your MenACWY vaccine we 

mailto:hdenoon@coopersschool.com
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recommend you speak to your GP.  Please note that although eligible students may have had a MenC 
vaccination before, they should still have their free MenACWY vaccine as this gives the extra protection 
needed.  There is more information about MenACWY online at NHS Choices: 
http://www.nhs/uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/men-acwy-vaccine.aspx  
 
The Measles, Mumps and Rubella vaccination (MMR) is a safe and effective vaccination and will offer 
protection against both measles and mumps infections.  A two dose course is recommended.  There is no 
upper age limit for receiving the vaccine.  If you have not had two doses of MMR vaccine we recommend 
you visit your GP surgery.  There is more information about MMR online at NHS Choices: 
http://www.nhs/uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/mmr-vaccine.aspx 
 
If you are going travelling, please be aware that there are country specific risks for infectious diseases.  
Detailed travel health advice is available online from the National Travel Health Network and Centre: 
https://travelhealthpro.org.uk  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

Shirley Puxty      Sue Wood 
 
Principal      Headteacher 
CEO – William Willett Learning Trust 
 

http://www.nhs/uk/Conditions/vaccinations/Pages/men-acwy-vaccine.aspx
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